MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
[bookmark: _GoBack]Regular Session – June 27, 2022

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, June 27, 2022 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via Facebook Live.

Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.  

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the June 6, 2022 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Administrative Assistant Chief Ben Beair stated the department had 108 calls for service since the last regular meeting. There were 22 overlapping calls, mutual aid received calls of 11 and 6 mutual aid given. The department responded to a structure fire on June 25th and was able to contain most of the damage to the garage.  There was smoke damage throughout the house so the family was helped by the Red Cross to find a place to stay.  Ben thanked Bethel Township and Fairborn City fire departments for their help. Chief Heath appointed Maxine McKee to the Support/Auxiliary for the department.  Things are looking good for the July 3rd fireworks at the VFW and there has been a great interest for the parade and the picnic.  The parade route will go from Greenon to the Firehouse.  One application was presented to the trustees for their review.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated a tree fell on Arthur Road and with help from the county it was cleaned up.  Don asked the trustees to look at an area on Charlotte Ave near some apartments where it appears the trash truck is damaging the road.  He also asked them to look at the culvert on Uplands Drive near Parkridge.  Round 2 of the road mowing is starting soon.  The ditch work on Crest Drive was completed.  In the cemetery, approximately 200 feet of the township’s fence near a residential lot was removed by someone cleaning up.  Don is trying to contact them to replace the fence.  There were a couple of funerals last week and a couple are scheduled for this week.  Mowing and weed eating continue and Don is reaching out to the sheriff’s Pride group to seek assistance with the weed eating prior to the 4th of July.  Don let the public know there was a bucket of flags available for placement on graves.  There is still no word on the delivery of the fuel tank or mini excavator.  
  
Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 65 calls for service, 8 arrests, 21 traffic stops, 26 assists of other departments, 73 business checks, 237 citizen contacts and 2,395.8 miles placed the cruiser from May 16 through June 27, 2022.  Brandon attended the Ohio Tactical Officers’ Association 2022 conference and will be attending an Advance SWAT training with other members of the County Special Operations Team.  The in-car camera in the cruiser broke and the unit will be replaced.  The PIT bumper was installed on the cruiser at P&R and a couple of other issues were corrected. Brandon is addressing a number of nuisance complaints including 7357 Stine, 2684 Arthur Road, Chickasaw Ave and the new owner of 2950 Fairfield Pike.  Brandon is taking online training to be an instructor for citizen response training in an active shooter situation.   

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.

Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks, the latest credit card statement and the April bank reconciliation and reports to the trustees.  He also noted that he would obtain an extension on the filing of the 2023 Tax Budget. 

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted he was in contact with Trebel about the movement of the gas futures.  The hope is the pricing will continue to move lower where the price can be locked in for at least a 6-month period.  Jay reminded the public that they may opt out of the aggregation at any time.

Trustee Young said Citizens Against Mining (CAM) would like to do a presentation at a meeting, possibly in August.  Due to the expected size of the meeting, the trustees will look for a larger venue.

Trustee Pettit is going to meet with a contractor about the salt bin and decide if the walls will be poured or stacked block walls.

Trustees received the quote for the chip/seal of Collier Road (with Green Township) and Shank Road as well as skim patching.  The cost for Collier Road was $14,662.20, Shank Road was $6,720.00 and skin patching was $1,980.00 for a total of $23,362.20. Trustee Young moved to accept the quote and proceed with the repairs on Collier and Shank Roads.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0 (Resolution 2022-023)

Trustees are continuing to review other area roads for repairs.

NEW BUSINESS

Trustee Young noted the township has the opportunity to purchase a vehicle lift with a 30,000-pound capacity from the county for $10,000.  The lift would assist Nathan with repairs on the township vehicles.  Trustee Young moved to proceed with the purchase from the county. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2022-024)  

A resident contacted the trustees about a street light out.  The trustees will contact Ohio Edison.

Areas on Ravenna and Oak Hill were recently patch by the county utilities, but one area is still in need of a patch.  Don will look into that area and contact the county.  

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
Mr. Mike Kammer asked the trustees to follow up with the Sheriff and Fire Chief about the approval of the Fowler Road speed limit. 

At 8:01 pm, Trustee McClure moved to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing the employment, discipline, or dismissal of a public employee.  Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

At 9:11 pm, Trustee Young moved to reenter regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

Trustees noted the executive session was for discussion of a grievance filled by an employee.  Trustee Young moved to deny the grievance of the former employee.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

Trustee Young moved to proceed with the hiring of Taylor Mills pending the results of the background check and preemployment screening.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

Fiscal Officer Rudy noted that the effective date of the raises approved at the June 6th meeting was June 1st for the officers of the fire/EMS department.

Trustee Pettit noted that the next scheduled meeting will be on Tuesday, July 5th due to the July 4th holiday falling on a Monday.

At 9:13 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.
